Our Ref: KH/LS/Year 11 Leavers'

6th June 2024



Year 11 – Leavers' Assembly & Expected Attendance from 6th June 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

From today, Thursday 6th June 2024, pupils will not be required to attend timetabled lessons. Pupils should only attend school for their exams and for any revision sessions immediately before their exams. The details of scheduled revision sessions can be found at the end of this letter.

Pupils must enter the school site by the top gate and go directly to the venue.

Pupils can remain on site for lunch if they have a morning and an afternoon exam. They are expected to attend revision sessions between exams in designated classrooms and must not wander around the site looking for staff or other pupils. Any pupil who does not comply will not be permitted to stay between exams and will only be allowed on site for exams.

Can I ask that you check your child's WEDUC account and ensure that they are in credit so that refreshments can be bought in advance of exams. It is essential that all accounts are settled by the end of the exam series.

As a reminder, the exam timetable can be found here:

https://barrbeaconschool.co.uk/exams/. While only a short time remains until the end of the exam series, we are very keen for pupils to maintain their effort and commitment to their revision and study. Please see our website for reminders about study habits to support your child in these remaining days.

A final Leavers' Assembly will be held for the end of the pupils' academic year on Monday 10th June 2024 following the whole cohort completing the Maths Paper 3 GCSE exam. Pupils will receive their Leavers' Hoodies (if they have been pre-ordered) and enjoy a celebration of their time at Barr Beacon School.

Following the Maths exam, pupils will be provided with brunch and will attend a Science revision session. The Leavers' Assembly will be finished by approximately 1:15pm. When pupils leave site there are no school buses operating at this time. Please make arrangements for your child to travel home.





We expect pupils to return home and not to cause any disruption to the local community. Pupils are sometimes keen to discard of their ties or parts of the uniform but they must remember that full school uniform is required for further exams.

If after the final exam, you wish to donate any uniform that remains in good clean condition, we would gratefully receive any items. These can be donated to reception.

I will write again shortly to share instructions about the forthcoming results day but in the meantime, for those pupils who are joining us, I very much look forward to welcoming you to this year's Prom and celebrating your hard work. While this cohort has encountered significant hurdles during their Key Stage 4 studies, they have been resilient in meeting these challenges and I commend them all for this.

I appreciate that some parents prefer more notice about the time and date we finally dismiss year 11, but to maintain calm within school, we do not inform pupils, parents or staff until the day of the event.

If you have any questions, please contact postbox@barrbeaconschool.co.uk.

Date	Time	Subject	Who should attend
Friday 7 th June	11:30am	Biology	All students
Monday 10 th June	8:00am	Maths	All students
Monday 10 th June	11:30am	Chemistry	All students
Tuesday 11 th June	8:00am	Chemistry	All students
Tuesday 11 th June	11:30am	Further Maths	Only those doing further maths
Friday 14 th June	8:00am	Geography	Only those doing geography
Friday 14 th June	11:30am	Physics	All students
Wednesday 19 th June	8:00am	Further Maths	Only those doing further maths
Thursday 20 th June	8:00am	Catering	Only those doing catering

Yours sincerely,

Kethom

Mrs K Hibbs







Old Hall Lane

Barr Beacon School